
July 17, 2024

SANTA CRUZ COUNTY, THE CITY OF NOGALES, THE TOWN OF PATAGONIA AND SOUTH32
TO DEVELOP A COMMUNITY PROTECTION AND BENEFITS AGREEMENT

Legally-binding agreement concerns key commitments the Hermosa project will
adhere to

Santa Cruz County, the City of Nogales, the Town of Patagonia and South32 have recognized a
mutual interest in developing a Community Protection and Benefits Agreement relative to the
responsible development of the Hermosa Project. The four parties are in informal talks and
engaging an expert in such agreements to advise and support these discussions and, eventually,
the drafting of an agreement. The parties are committed to provide periodic public notices of
progress and to engaging community stakeholders for review and comment when a meaningful
draft of the agreement framework has been developed. Additionally, this agreement may be
periodically revisited and updated as deemed appropriate by the involved parties as community
needs arise.

Separate from the Hermosa project's Community Advisory Panel, a mutually-agreed-to Community
Protection and Benefits Agreement will serve as a legally-binding agreement between South32 and
local governments concerning key commitments the Hermosa project will adhere to as it develops
and operates the site now and into the future. Key areas likely covered in such an agreement will
include environmental monitoring metrics, transparency and collaboration efforts, community
giving, and workforce development activities, among other areas.

For further information, please contact :
For County: County Manager Jesus J. Valdez, jvaldez@santacruzcountyaz.gov
For City: City Manager Roy Bermudez, rbermudez@nogalesaz.gov
For Town: Town Manager Ron Robinson, manager@patagonia-az.gov
For South32: Media Relations, Lina Betancourt, Lina.Betancourt@south32.net
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